
 

WHY IS THIS IMPORTANT? 

 6 Million gallons of fuel will be stored in this tank farm 

 64 fuel trucks per day will enter and exit storage facility at 183 and Metropolis Drive 

(80-100 trucks per day during peak travel season) 

 Neighborhoods impacted are between Metropolis Drive, McCall Lane and McKinney 

Falls Parkway.  

 Pushback from the community prompted City Council to order public meetings with 

residents and requested an analysis whether facility could leak toxic fumes.  Public 

Meetings were held on Saturday, January 29, 2022  

 Residents are concerned for their health and safety 

 Property values may be decreased if tank farm is built on this site so close to 

neighborhoods  (McCall & Seeling Drive neighborhood/ Colorado Crossing Subdivision 

and adjacent neighborhoods) 

WHAT ARE THE NEXT STEPS? 

 Aviation Department has until February 7th to report back to city council with 

information about the public meetings and community comments; and must present 

criteria used to determine the proposed site. 

 Austin City Council will discuss the Proposed Jet Fuel Tank Farm in early March 

WHAT CAN YOU DO? 

 Persons may submit comments and questions related to this project  through the  

Speak Up Austin page (English or Spanish):   www.speakupaustin.org  

Click on Sign Up + Speak Up  

 Send your comments via Email to the Austin City Council using the following link: 

https://www.austintexas.gov/email/all-council-members  

DID YOU KNOW? 

City of Austin Aviation Department  

is proposing to build a 

Jet Fuel Tank Farm 

on the Hwy 183 South property line  

within 500 ft. from neighborhoods. 
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